
Disclosure Statement – Sept 2009 
 
The Ocean Special Area Management Plan project has two awards with sole  
source subcontracts to the company Applied Science Associates (ASA).  The  
URI Office of Research Compliance has reviewed these subcontracts to  
insure that they are in compliance with URI policy, as Professor Malcolm  
Spaulding has an ownership interest in Applied Science Associates.  The  
URI Office of Research Compliance has found that the subcontracts are in  
compliance with URI policy. The two subcontracts awarded to ASA are:  
 
1)  Subcontract in the amount of $150,000 for work on the Ecological Service  
Value Index (ESVI) for the RI Ocean Special Area Management Plan: Model  
Development and Mapping study led by Annette Grilli of URI Ocean  
Engineering. 
 
2) Subcontract in the amount of $114,978 and for Engineering and High  
Resolution Modeling of Meteorological, Hydrodynamic, Wave, and Sediment  
Processes in the SAMP Study Area awarded led by Stephen Grilli or URI  
Ocean Engineering. 


